दुरभाष/Phone : 011 25367033/25367035/25367036 पॉकेट-14, सेक्टर-8, द्वारका, फेस-1, नईदिल्ली-110077 ई-मेल/E-mail:ug@nmc.org.in , ugmeb@nmc.org.in Pocket- 14, Sector- 8, Dwarka, Phase - 1, वेबसाईट/Website :www.nmc.org New Delhi-110077

राष्ट्रीय आयुर्विज्ञान आयोग

National Medical Commission

Under Graduate Medical Education Board

No.U015(29)/35/2024-UGMEB-NMC/(FTS-8301374)/ 018102

To,

The Registrar,

Baba Farid University of Health Sciences,

Faridkot-151203, Punjab.

Email: generalinfo@bfuhs.ac.in and upfdbfuhs@gmail.com

Subject: Regarding clarification about the admission to MBBS course.

Sir,

Please refer to your letter No. 03 BFUHS/Admn./2025/759 dated 23.06.2025 on the subject cited above.

In this regard, UGMEB, NMC would like to refer Public notice dated 22.11.2023, available on the NMC website, which clearly states at para No.7 that

"The National Medical Commission in its meeting held on 14.06.2023 after detailed deliberations while taking into consideration the New Education Policy, which permits great extent of flexibility in the study of various subjects in Class 12th, decided that the previous approach of the erstwhile Medical Council of India needs to be revisited by permitting candidates to undertaken study of the requisite subjects (Physics, Chemistry, Biology / Biotechnology alongwith English) even as additional subjects after passing Class 12th from duly recognized boards by the concerned Govt. Such candidates shall be permitted to appear in NEET-UG Test and resultantly also be eligible for grant of Eligibility Certificate".

In view of the above, you are requested to take necessary action on the matter as per Public Notice dated 22.11.2023, available on the NMC website.

Cot to: - quand file

Yours faithfully,

Digitally signed by (SukhSukhLah MEENA Date: 10-07-2025

Director (UGMEB)